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Chapter 4. Medical Madman in the
Beltway

Continued from Chapter 3. Wuhan-Catholic Connection

Dr. Anthony Fauci’s bloody hands are all over the Wuhan Laboratory, the
financing, planning, and implementation of spreading the coronavirus
worldwide. His handlers, the Jesuits, have used this man to carry forward
their global agenda. Is this the first time something like this has happened
or are we just repeating history?……………………..

“Mengele was born in March 1911 into a wealthy Bavarian family, with a strict
Catholic upbringing. He studied philosophy in Munich, where he encountered
the racial ideology of Alfred Rosenberg. In 1931, at the age of 20, he joined
the Stahlhelm (Steel Helmet), then the SA in 1933, and applied for party
membership in 1937. Upon being accepted into the Nazi party, he applied for
membership in the SS. He later studied medicine at the University of
Frankfurt, after which he joined the Institute for Hereditary Biology and
Racial Hygiene in 1934. It was here that he developed his studies in physical
anthropology and genetics. Prior to his arrival at Auschwitz, he had
published significant articles on genetic abnormalities and racial variations
in primary features. His career in academia looking bright, but the war
interrupted his progress, and he was placed with reserve medical corps and a
Waffen SS unit. Wounded, he was declared unfit for combat, but promoted to
captain. An ardent Nazi, he served as medical officer with the Waffen SS
during WW2, and was appointed chief doctor at the Auschwitz concentration
camp where Jews were selected either for labor, extermination or medical
experimentation.” History.co.uk

Mengele was born and raised in the Jesuit stronghold of Bavaria. Throughout
the Reformation and to the present day, the power of the papacy maintained a
stranglehold over Bavaria. Here, Mengele was nursed on the wicked principles
of the Jesuits which led to his horrific crimes against humanity at
Auschwitz!
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“Josef Mengele was known as the angel of death. He was a medical doctor used
by the Nazis during World War II to carry out the extermination of Jews at
Auschwitz. He was notorious for many things as the following quote will
indicate. “Second only to Eichmann as a target of Nazi hunters, the doctor
nicknamed the “Angel of Death” conducted macabre experiments among the
prisoners at the Auschwitz death camp. An SS officer, Mengele was sent at the
start of World War II to the eastern front to repel the Soviets and received
an Iron Cross for his bravery and service. After being wounded and declared
unfit for active duty, he was assigned to the Auschwitz death camp. There, he
used the prisoners—particularly twins, pregnant women and the disabled—as
human guinea pigs. Mengele even tortured and killed children with his medical
experiments.” ‘The Seven Most Notorious Nazi’s Who Escaped to South America’,
History Channel, Dec. 27, 2017

From the above quote, it is obvious that Mengele exterminated hundreds of
thousands of people. His cruelties led him to be known as the 2nd most
notorious Nazi war criminal. He used prisoners as human guinea pigs, doing
experiments on them in the name of science. Sounds like someone else we know;
just like the medical madman inside the Beltway—Anthony Fauci!!

“Mengele, in distinctive white gloves, supervised the selection of Auschwitz’
incoming prisoners for either torturous labor or immediate extermination,
shouting either “Right!” or “Left!” to direct them to their fate. Eager to
advance his medical career by publishing “groundbreaking” work, he then began
experimenting on live Jewish prisoners. In the guise of medical “treatment,”
Mengele injected, or ordered others to inject, thousands of inmates with
everything from petrol to chloroform to study the chemicals’ effects. Among
other atrocities, he plucked out the eyes of Gypsy corpses to study eye
pigmentation, and conducted numerous gruesome studies of twins. In 1943 he
was appointed by Heinrich Himmler to be chief doctor at Birkenau, the
supplementary extermination camp at Auschwitz, where he and his staff
selected incoming Jews for labor or extermination and where he supervised
medical experiments on inmates to discover means of increasing fertility (to
increase the German “race”). His chief interest, however, was research on
twins.” Wikipedia

Mengele was an arrogant man, hoping to advance his career at the expense of
human beings. He killed children, pregnant women, and others to advance his
great skills He was a butcher of human lives, caring not for anyone if they
stood in his way of success. Do to his‘meritorious work’ at Auschwitz;
Mengele escaped capture at the end of the war. How did the ‘Angel of Death’
escape?

“After World War II, Mengele spent three-plus years in hiding in Germany. In
1949, with the help of a Catholic clergy member, the “Angel of Death” fled
via Italy to Argentina where he owned a mechanical equipment shop and
remarried under his own name in Uruguay in 1958. The doctor lived in various
Buenos Aires suburbs, but after hearing of Eichmann’s capture, went
underground, first in Paraguay, then in Brazil. HOW HE ELUDED JUSTICE: West
Germany had sent an extradition request to Argentina, which dragged its feet,
claiming a review was necessary because the doctor’s crimes had been
“political.” Nazi hunters pursued him for decades, but Mengele ultimately



drowned off the Brazilian coast in 1979, felled by a stroke. Because he had
operated under an assumed name in Brazil, his death wasn’t verified until his
remains were forensically tested in 1985.” ‘The Seven Most Notorious Nazi’s
Who Escaped to South America’, History Channel, Dec. 27, 2017

The documents – which are discussed in Steinacher’s book ‘Nazis on the Run:
How Hitler’s henchmen fled justice’ – offer a significant insight into
Vatican thinking, particularly, because its own archives beyond 1939 are
still closed. The Vatican has consistently refused to comment. Steinacher
believes the Vatican’s help was based on a hoped-for revival of European
Christianity and dread of the Soviet Union. But through the Vatican Refugee
Commission, war criminals were knowingly provided with false identities. ‘The
Guardian’

“Ratlines” were a system of escape routes for Nazis and other fascists
fleeing Europe in the aftermath of World War II. These escape routes mainly
led toward havens in Latin America, particularly Argentina, Chile, Paraguay,
Colombia, Brazil, Uruguay, Mexico, Peru, Guatemala, Ecuador, and Bolivia, as
well as the United States, Spain and Switzerland. There were two primary
routes: the first went from Germany to Spain, then Argentina; the second from
Germany to Rome to Genoa, then South America. The two routes developed
independently but eventually came together. The ratlines were supported by
clergy of the Catholic Church all the way to the top, including Pope Pius
XII!

That the Vatican Ratlines are a fact of history is confirmed by countless
sources. ‘The Vatican against Europe’ by Avro Manhattan; Smokescreens by Jack
Chick; and ‘Quest’ by Frank Brandenburg all detail very accurately the
ratlines used by the Vatican to help escaped murderers, rapists, and thieves
of the Third Reich escape to South America. Mengele, the medical madman
inside the Nazi Regime was one of many! Mengele used his profession in the
medical field to serve the purposes of the Catholic Church and the Jesuit
Order. When someone works in a secular job and serves the Jesuits at the same
time, he is called a Jesuit coadjutor. “And do Americans need to be told what
Jesuits are?… they are a secret society, a sort of Masonic order, with super
added features of revolting odiousness, and a thousand times more dangerous.
They are not merely priests, or of one religious creed; they are merchants,
and lawyers, and editors, and men of any profession, having no outward badge
by which to be recognized; they are about in all your society. They can
assume any character, that of angels of light, or ministers of darkness, to
accomplish their one great end… They are all educated men, prepared and sworn
to start at any moment, and in any direction, and for any service, commanded
by the general of their order, bound to no family, community, or country, by
the ordinary ties which bind men; and sold for life to the cause of the Roman
Pontiff. — J. Wayne Laurens, The Crisis in America: or the Enemies of America
Unmasked, G. D. Miller, 1855, pp. 265-267

Fauci, like Mengele in many, many ways, is serving the Jesuits through his
profession and is a Jesuit coadjutor. The parallels between these two men are
stunning.

•Both reared in Catholic homes.



•Both trained by the Jesuits.

•Both in the medical profession.

•Both have used their profession to kill hundreds of thousands of
people.

•Both have been protected by their masters.

•Both had huge egos and sought to bring great glory to their church and
themselves thru their work.

•One man died in infamy and unless he repents of his heinous crimes
against humanity, the other one will as well!

Both of these men were raised on the adage that ‘the ends justify the means’.
Their goal is the utter destruction of everything for which the Protestant
Reformation stands and the reestablishment of papal power to universal
control. In order to achieve this end, they will kill, maim, and destroy
people’s livelihoods. It doesn’t matter how much pain they inflict; they
could care less. They are human robots, without feelings, without compassion;
hell- bent on the annihilation of anything that stands in their way and the
goals of their despicable masters the Jesuits!

Through the course of this coronavirus pandemic, it has become clear to many
that there are many more issues than this illness. Let us face the music;
more people have died from the flu in one year than this virus has killed
this year! So, why the hype? Is there something else? Is there an agenda
behind the scenes? Would it surprise you if the very things the Protestant
Reformation gave to us have been under grave attack since the breakout of
this virus? The Jesuits have used this virus, put into action by their imp,
to attack Protestantism’s strongholds. This will be the subject of the next
chapter.
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